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01/01  Notes of the last meeting
            

            The notes of the last meeting were approved as an accurate record.
 

01/02   Matters Arising
 


These would be dealt with under the other items on the agenda.
01/03
Coordinators Annual Report: PG18/05/01

Clive introduced the paper and invited Judy to talk it through. Judy pointed out that it had been a very busy period of time for the project.
· Fast Forward Project:
The  FF programme has now been validated by OCN. Judy was pleased with what had been done in developing the programme and it seemed ahead of the game in comparison to similar projects in other parts of the country.  Currently Doncaster College and possibly Grimsby Institute may take up the programme.  Judy circulated a copy of the promotional flyer for comment from partners.  She emphasised to partners the need to give consideration to delivering the programme.  It was commented that take up has been slow although in principle lots of encouragement had been shown.  The following comments were raised:

· That the programme may be more appealing for learners in employment.  
· That the programme could be tailored to any subject area.  
· The programme could be delivered as a Summer School.  
Action:  It was agreed that the literature could contain more information on delivery models -  JS to update flyer.  Partners to raise the opportunities the programme presents with colleagues across the colleges
· The Valuing Learning Project: 
The VL process is being embedded within OCN process. As with the FF project colleges do not appear prepared to pilot the process although   Doncaster and RCAT have expressed interest.
· Apprentices Project:
David Berry reported that the progression routes have been mapped out for Engineering and Construction with work to map routes in Health and Social Care under consideration. The production work to produce the CD Rom promoting progression to HE for Apprentices is underway with the scope and script being worked on with the contractor.  The timescale for the production was delayed by the tendering process but progress is being made. College partners are being consulted about the contents of the CD.  

A report had been produced from the research carried out by CRE looking

 Into the perceptions of advanced apprentices about progression to HE.   A copy of the report will be made available via the project website.  The project have commissioned the CRE to research the next stage which will be to look at the 
employers' perspective on progression for apprentices.  David, Judy and Tamsin are hoping to present the report and the apprentices project  at the FACE conference in Cork in July and David and Tamsin have written an article for an education journal on their findings. Clive commented that this was excellent news for the project and that good articles often get re-published as this was a new area for research. 
· Database Development:  
· Judy confirmed that work is still underway to produce a directory of HE and FE provision with identified top up routes.  A document was circulated to the group detailing the titles of courses of  HE in FE.
· Progression through Vocational Pathways: Business and Computing: 
There has been success in developing 2 projects which have been called the Student ambassador projects. The first is developed with students from the Schools of Business in Sheffield Hallam and involves Level 3 Business groups in Rotherham, Sheffield and Chesterfield colleges. An action plan has been produced to contact those learners at least 3 x times per year including an in-reach visit. The project is being managed by a business placement student from Sheffield Hallam.   

The second project is being managed by Hallam Volunteering the student union  volunteering organisation in Sheffield Hallam. This project which involves a group of student volunteers developing a project with Computing students in Rotherham college had generated much enthusiasm and had stimulated too much interest rather than too little.  The project had to have a limit on the number who they could work with, therefore had to reduce the FE students who wanted to participate from forty to fifteen.  The students in Sheffield Hallam have been very keen and interested.


The group had a discussion about the possibility of running a project around 
e:mentoring.  Paul Bloor suggested that the project could involve first or 
second year student's keeping an online diary to share with FE students. 
Jed 
pointed out that Aimhigher P4P had been piloting a project on e:mentoring in 
Rotherham/Sheffield/Barnsley using Firefox of which a report will be 

      produced.  

· Curriculum Groups:  
The groups have been running fine although do not have as many representatives attending.

· Guidance: 
BP have agreed to fund a seminar in Social Care along with the Open University Aimhigher guidance network project. 
· Integrated Aimhigher:  
Funding has been allocated for BP Advocates in the colleges.  Dearne Valley College have advertised and appointed someone.  Thomas Rotherham College have indicated they will be advertising the role as part-time 0.5fte post.  
Barnsley College, Sheffield College are both currently looking at appointing to the post. Judy reported that she had a forthcoming meeting with Northern College and would discuss the role with them.  Longley Park Sixth Form College had been written to but had no response to date.  Colin Rainey commented that if any college partner would like any information they had used to recruit to the post he would be happy to share with them.

Action: Judy to share Colin's details with partners.

· Vocational Access to HE: 
Judy reported that Val Regan had been carrying out the first stage of research for developing new vocational Access to HE programmes.   The work would initially be reviewing the existing vocational Access  and consider any new development in relation to CoVEs,  for example in hospitality and catering.
· Lifelong Learning Network:  
The project has been involved in meetings with SYFEC and partners around the proposal discussed at the last meeting about BP becoming a future LLN.  Judy reported that BP and SYFEC would be meeting with HEFCE to put forward a formal expression of interest.

· Other issues:


The project had produced a newsletter which had been distributed to all 
contacts on the BP database.  David reported that the website had been 
delayed but he would continue working on it.


Clive commented that in the last six months the project has picked up a lot 
having exciting projects and felt that hopefully this was making a difference in 
colleges.  

Action:  Clive suggested that the Newsletter be distributed to colleagues 
in the sub region and the University Leadership Group.
01/04
Integrated Aimhigher Action Plans


Clive suggested that this point had been covered and would move to 
discuss agenda item 5.


01/05
South Yorkshire Integrated Aimhigher Strategy & BP Targets

Jed reported on developments in Aimhigher Integration.  There are a many 
projects of direct relevance to the vocational curriculum and Building 
Pathways.  These include;
· Support for Careers Education and Guidance in schools through a series of staff development activities

· A widening Employability project which focuses on graduate careers and disseminating such information to IAG networks

· Vocational International languages project which is concerned with developing NVQ level 2 European languages 14-16

· Open Horizons which organises visits to industry

· Apprentices to HE developments led by SYFEC

· Teacher Placements in industry to support 14-19 curriculum development

· Building Pathways Advocates in colleges

· Vocational access developments with OCN

· Associate Awards and Research Placements which allow staff from another partner to undertake a widening participation project for up to 25 days


Further details can be obtained from Jed O'Neil.

Finance:  
Jed reported that he had not had official confirmation of 05/06 budget but is anticipating the need to re-profile funding to July 2006 and possibly up to December 2006. Clive stated that there was a general view projects will continue through to summer 2006 but may be with limited funding.  It was raised if there would be a possibility of extension to the BP Advocates role and   it was confirmed that initially the funding was until March 2006 but will now be until July 2006. Partner colleges could think of it as a lump sum to be carried forward until July 2006.  It was anticipated that the amount going to each college would be £16,000.  If the project has any under-spend  it would have the possibility of reprofiling.
01/06
Financial Report/Monitoring

The project is in a healthy position with under-spend now re-profiled to support the CD Rom, production and other projects.  Clive 
commented that the project financially was in a good position to deal with any reduced funds from integrated Aimhigher.
01/07
AOB


Jackie Powell reported that she would be taking forward the idea and 
information for the BP Advocate to a meeting she would be attending in 
Derby for Chesterfield College to be funded 
through Derbyshire Aimhigher.

Judy pointed out the BP Annual Conference would be held in April.  The focus 
of the conference would be around the CoVES.  The venue - The Source at 
Meadowhall - had been booked.  RCAT had expressed an interest in 
participating and Judy invited other partners for participation.  

Action:  Clive suggested that a flyer advertising the event should be 
produced and distributed as soon as possible.


Clive wanted to express his thanks on behalf of the group for the
participation and support Colin Rainey had given to the group and project.  
Colin is leaving Dearne Valley College to work for the HE Academy in York.  
Clive thanked Colin for all his important contributions.

01/08
Date, time of the next meeting

The next meeting will be held at 10am - 12pm 19th April, proposed venue of 
the Square Mile, Hillsborough, Sheffield College.
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